
ILLINOIS POLLUTION CONTROL BOARD
September 19, 2000

IN THE MATTER OF:

PROPOSED AMENDMENTS TO TIERED APPROACH
TO CORRECTIVE ACTION OBJECTIVES (35 ILL. ADM.
CODE 742)

)
)
)
)
)

     R00-19(A) and (B)
     (Rulemaking - Land)

HEARING OFFICER ORDER

Hearing Cancellation

As determined during the hearing on September 11, 2000, the previously scheduled hearing
for Friday, September 22, 2000, in Chicago, is hereby canceled.  The September 22, 2000 hearing
was originally scheduled if needed for additional substantive testimony on the Board’s first notice
opinion and order in the above-referenced matters.  The Board has determined that the additional
day of hearing is not necessary and no members of the public or regulated community have
requested that the hearing be held.

The deadline for submission of written public comments is Monday, October 23, 2000.
Filing of written public comments should be in accordance with previous hearing officer orders
issued in these matters.

Submission of Report for Agency Review

During the hearing on September 11, 2000, the Board questioned Gary King, a witness
from the Illinois Environmental Protection Agency (Agency), regarding the findings of a report
prepared by the National Research Council, Committee on the Remediation of Buried and Tank
Wastes.

The Board’s technical unit requested that Agency witness King review and comment on
this report in the context of the Agency proposal in R00-19(A), involving the use of environmental
land use controls or “ELUCs.”  With this hearing officer order, we are again requesting that the
Agency review this report and provide written comments, within the written comment period.  Due
to its volume, hard copies of this report are not being provided to the notice and service lists.
Interested persons may obtain a hard copy of the report by contacting the Board’s Clerk at:
Dorothy Gunn, Clerk, Illinois Pollution Control Board, 100 West Randolph Street, Suite 11-500,
Chicago, Illinois 60601, (312) 814-3620 TDD number (312) 814-6032.  Copies will be provided
at a cost of $.75 per page.  The report is also available on the Web at
http://books.nap.edu/catalog/9949.html and may be viewed from there.  While the Board is
specifically requesting comments on this report from the Agency, comments from any other
interested person are also welcome.



IT IS SO ORDERED.

____________________________
Amy L. Jackson
Hearing Officer
Illinois Pollution Control Board
600 South Second Street, Suite 402
Springfield, Illinois 62704
(217) 524-8507
jacksona@ipcb.state.il.us


